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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  7TH SEPTEMBER 2023.
PRESENT: Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Ian Kinsey, Mitia Aranda.
APOLOGIES: Jan Goodall, Carole Craig, Ross Craig, Bill Varney,
 
1 GUEST
Lisa Archibald, Licensing Officer, Dundee City Council, attended our meeting to tell us about taxi provision in Dundee.  She said that at present there were over 500 taxis in Dundee, with 60% being wheelchair accessible. Jacobs have just reported on a survey they recently completed on taxi provision in Dundee, and they thought the number of licences given by Dundee Council to the taxi companies could be reduced and that the number given to private hires should not be capped. There seems to be an adequate number of taxis available during the day but a shortage between midnight and 4am particularly at the weekend.
Our first question was about taxi driver training. Lisa said that all taxi and private hire drivers needed to complete a training course and obtain a SQA certificate before they were granted a taxi licence in Dundee. This ensures all taxi drivers cans safely transport people with the whole range of disabilities. Dundee is the only local authority to demand such training for all their drivers. 
Lisa was next asked about taxi prices. It was thought by those present that prices in Dundee were reasonable, but there could be a problem when taxis were being asked to cross the Dundee boundary. Lisa suggested customers negotiate the price of the journey before they got into the taxi, rather than wait until the end and be obliged to pay whatever the driver asks for.
We thanked Lisa for being so friendly and helpful. Before she left, she asked if she could come back to another one of our meetings soon. She explained that she was also Manager of Dundee Council’s Electoral Registration Office and she wanted to tell us about the new voting system for the next election and ask us to help her identify barriers that would prevent people with disabilities from voting. The new Disability Act is coming into force in May 2024, and she wants to ensure she is providing all necessary, useful equipment. We agreed that Thursday 2nd November would be a suitable date.
.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The minutes or the meeting held on 1st June 2023 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 1). Update from Mitia Aranda, Mitia said that since he spoke to us in June, he had been developing a tool to assess blue spaces and is awaiting equipment from Dundee University. He hopes to consult Dundee Access Group, and other groups, to identify the present use of existing blue spaces and identify what improvements can be made to them to make them more disabled friendly.
3.2 (Re Minute 3.1). Ramps. Carole has bought another ramp and we will see about advertising that they are available when she comes back from holiday. Ian said that he could give us contact addresses for Maryfield and Stobswell Community Forums and Anne will send them our ramp poster as soon as it is finalised.
3.3 (Re Minute 5.14) Patrick Nyamurundira. Anne invited him to come to one of our meetings but has not heard back.
3.4 (Re Minute 5.16). Stuart Fordyce. Anne invited him to come to one of our meetings but has not heard back.
3.5 (Re Minute 6.1). Phone call from Darren Thomson. Anne has visited the McManus Galleries and found it very disabled friendly. Michael visited Fintry Library. Camperdown Zoo, Dundee Ice Arena and Blackness Library will be visited soon.
3.6 (Re Minute 6.2). Dundee Access Group Website. Michael fixed our Dundee Access Group website which was hacked. However, 2 weeks ago it crashed and is no longer available. Michael is trying to restore it.
3.7 (Re Minute 6.3). Volunteers Fair. Sandy and Carole visited a volunteers’ fair in Dundee City Centre to assess what Dundee Access Group would need to organise if we were to attend a volunteers’ fair next year to recruit more members. Sandy said we should considers getting a banner for Dundee Access Group, get leaflets printed to hand out and ask Disability Equality Scotland for bit and pieces to have on a stand. Dundee University are hosting a volunteers’ fair on 15th February 2024 and we should ask to attend.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy said that he had received a cheque from Disability Equality Scotland to cover the amount that was paid out on Dundee Access Group’s expenses. 
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
5.4 LNER updates.
5.5 On 6/6/23 Anne emailed Claire Dow, Principal Events Officer, Dundee Council, asking if they had had feedback re BBC Big Weekend from anyone with disabilities. Claire replied saying that the BBC and Festival Republic were working towards a gold standard of access provision, and they would tell us about any feedback they received.
5.6 On 7/6/23 from Councillor Dorothy McHugh saying her constituent, Mrs Meldrum, who had complained about the lack of dropped kerbs across the city was unable to attend a Zoom meeting. (Also see 10 below).
5.7 On 7/6/23 from Volunteer Scotland sending an application from Oscar Mackay to be our Media Coordinator. Mr MacKay later withdrew his application.
5.8 On 9/6/23 from Inclusion Scotland sending invitation to a National Care Service Bill Webinar on 20 July 2023.
5.9 On 9/6/23 from Russell Pepper, SUSTRANS, saying they are working on an “Accessibility improvement request” portal for their website where people can report missing drop kerbs or accessibility barriers and asking for comments. 
Anne replied saying she thought it would a good way to report on the lack of dropped kerbs and accessibility barriers. 
On 9/9/23 Anne asked Russell if this might be adopted soon.  On 11/9/23 Russell replied saying it had now been adopted.
5.10 On 9/6/23 Councillor Dorothy McHugh wrote to Dorothy Wilson saying that her constituent, Mrs Meldrum, would welcome some involvement in the work of Dundee Access Group, but she had no access to Zoom. Anne replied saying that our plans were to continue to hold our Access Group meetings on Zoom but a couple of members of our Access Group could meet up with Mrs Meldrum if she would like that.
5.11  On 6/7/23 from Disability Equality Scotland sending invitation to take part in a consultation which will provide recommendations on the support available to people who can no longer work because of workplace injury or disease.
5.12 On 13/7/23 from Annie Marrs sending an update on what’s happening in Union Street.
5.13 On 14/7/23 from Carole Craig sending info re Eden Project consultations. 
Ian attended one of their consultations. He said that there was a lot of enthusiasm associated with the project and it will be very good for Dundee because it will provide employment and attract more visitors to the area. He said there was still a lot to do.
It was suggested Anne invite Caishlan Sweeney back to update us.
5.14 On 25/7/23 from Husam Al Waer, a member of staff at Dundee University, saying that one of their students is doing work around the 20min Neighbourhood in Dundee and would appreciate people taking part in the interviews they are conducting as part of their study.
5.15 On 26/7/23 from Disability Equality Scotland, sending an invitation from the Scottish Government to take part in a consultation on Energy Performance Certificate Reform.
5.16 On 26/7/23 from Inclusion Scotland sending an invitation to participate in research on the application process for Adult Disability Payment.
5.17 On 28/7/23 from DVVA sending invitation to take part in The Big Help Out, giving us the chance to recruit volunteers. It will take place on 26th August in City Square.
5.18 On 2/8/23 from Disability Equality Scotland, inviting us to an event to celebrate 20 years of Disability Equality Scotland with them on 19th September.
5.19 On 3/8/23from Disability Equality Scotland informing us that there is a free Access shuttle service operating during the Edinburgh Fringe festival for those who have access requirements.
5.20 On 9/8/23 from Husam Al Waer, a member of staff at Dundee University, saying that one of their students is doing a Dissertation on the community's perspective on the how the walkability of the city centre is affected by the green and blue spaces, and would appreciate people taking part in interviews they are conducting as part of their study.
5.21 On 16/8/23 from Jeremy Balfour, MSP, sending a survey on Disability Issues in Dundee. 
Anne, Carole & Jan filled it in.
5.22 On 18/8/23 from Aurelia Ciclair, SUSTRANS, inviting members of Dundee Access Group to an opening event at the new Dighty Bridge on the Broughty Ferry to Monifieth cycle/walkway on 28th or 29th October. 
Anne asked Aurelia to keep us updated.
5.23 On 31/8/23 from Mollie McCulloch, SUSTRANS, saying they are working with Stobswell Forum to improve Eliza Street to make it a better place to walk, wheel and cycle through and to spend time in. They ask for a member of Dundee Access Group to work with them.
Ian is working with Stobswell Forum and will represent Dundee Access Group.

6 AOB

6.1 Ian asked to tell us about the Albert Street Action Group who are trying to protect the ‘Albert Street Corridor’ which stretches from the Kingsway down through Forfar Road and Albert Street and continues into the city centre. The group are trying to reclaim Albert Street as a local shopping area which is pleasant and safe. To make it safe, they would like to have no heavy traffic using the Albert Street Corridor and for the streets to have a 20mph speed limit and as a start to making it more pleasant they have a team of volunteers tidying up the neglected areas.
6.2 Anne said that she has contacted the Students Union at both Dundee University and Abertay with a view to inviting their students to join our Access Group and come to our meetings.
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Thursday 5th October 2023.
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